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The Bronte Lady Longhorns 
volleyball and basketball teams 
will be hosting a car wash 
fundraiser on Friday, May 31, 
from 9 am until 12 noon at the 
Bronte Swimming Pool Parking 
Lot.  Funds raised will be used 
to help these young ladies 
compete in upcoming 
tournaments.

Bronte ISD will host a School 
Summer Camp for students in 
2nd through 12th grades.  A 
session will be held Monday, 
June 3, through Thursday, June 
6, and again Monday, June 10, 
through Thursday, June 13.  

Each session will be held from 8 
am until 2:30 pm each day. 

Activities will include arts, 
theater, STEAM, games, and 
field trips.  Breakfast and lunch 
will also be provided.

For more information, contact 
Bronte ISD at (325) 473-2511.

A Paint & Sip Party will be 
held on Friday, June 14, from 6 
pm until 8 pm at The Event 
Center in Robert Lee.  This 
event is for those ages 16 and up 
and the registration fee will 
include wine and snacks.

For more information or to 
register, call (325) 650-2073 or 
send and email to 
theeventcenterrl@gmail.com.

 On Monday, May 20,  members of  the Friends of  
the Robert Lee Care Center watched as Ricky Ross placed a 
dedication sign for the gazebo at the Care Center.  The sign is 
placed on a rock that came from the Rosses’ pasture.  The gazebo 
project began in 2019 with the formation of  a committee to study 
the construction of  a structure to shelter the residents from the sun 
when they went outside.  The notion of  a gazebo had been raised 
years before but construction had not been started.  A committee of  
four auxiliary members, Beverly Bell, Harriett Ann Demere, Beth 
Prather, and Kip Wallace, began the research into construction 
materials and cost to complete, as well as ways to fund the project.  

A grant was submitted to the San Angelo Area Foundation and it was approved and funded in January 
2020.  Bids were requested and in March, Felipe Rangel of  G&R Construction was awarded the bid.  
Work was to begin by March 30 but Covid struck the nation and all work was postponed.  The road to 
completion was definitely a rocky one with access to the site being granted and then closed due to Covid 
restrictions and illness of  workers.  The work was then completed in July 2021 by Clay Crooks.  The 
residents have been enjoying their new space for quite some time and feedback from the residents and
their families has been positive.  The next decision came with the size, type, and placement of  the 
dedication sign.  Angelo Awards offered the solution and engraved a stainless steel plaque which was
placed on a rock and set next to the gazebo.  This plaque commemorates all those who have made the 
gazebo possible.  The auxiliary is grateful to all who participated in any way, those who helped with 
advice, those who contributed through fundraisers, and those who had a hands on part of  the 
completion.  The project has provided another space for the residents to enjoy and proven that the 
community supports one another.


